
Marton Parish Council 

Publication of the Updated Marton Neighbourhood Plan 2020 (Pre-Submission version) 

The Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012 (Regulation 14)  

 

Marton Parish Council, as the qualifying body, has prepared an updated Neighbourhood Plan for the 

period to 2030 (the Plan) for Marton Parish. The Plan sets out a vision for the future of the parish 

and planning policies which will be used to determine planning proposals locally. It updates the first 

Marton Neighbourhood Plan which was made in 2016. Our Plan was one of the first to be made in 

Cheshire East and was made prior to the adoption of the CEC Local Plan. It is therefore necessary to 

update the Plan in line with current planning guidelines. 

Marton Parish Council is now inviting comments on the proposals in this Pre-Submission version of 

the Plan before it is submitted to Cheshire East Council for formal consideration and wider 

consultation.  

The consultation opens for comment on 7th September 2020. The deadline for comments to be 

received by Marton Parish Council is 5pm on 19th October 2020. If you are unable to view the Plan 

online, a printed copy is available for viewing. Arrangements can be made for collection by 

contacting David McGowan on 01260 224319 or by email as listed below. 

An online version of the Plan can be viewed on the Neighbourhood Plan pages of the Marton Parish 

Council website at https://www.martonparishcouncil.org.uk 

How to make representations: 

a/. Your comments will not be considered unless your name and postcode, organisation or body (if 

you are not an individual), and consultee type are included. Additional information is optional but 

will greatly assist us in analysing responses to the consultation.  

b/. Please make additional separate representations if you are responding in different capacities. For 

example, you are an individual, but you also represent an organisation or body or business, or 

you may be any other consultee type. 

If you would like to make representations about this Plan, then please submit them by post or hand 

to: 

Marton Parish Clerk 

The Spinney 

School Lane 

Marton 

Or by email to the Clerk or to the members of the Steering Group on any of the following email 

addresses: 

  

https://www.martonparishcouncil.org.uk/


 

marton.clerk@gmail.com 

jdmcgowan09@gmail.com 

jananddick.schwendener@btinternet.com 

lucy.nixon@corporate-eye.com 

webbornsue@gmail.com 

 

All comments will be publicly available on Marton Parish Council website page in a consultation 

statement after the consultation period and when the Submission version of the Plan is released to 

Cheshire East Council. Comments will be identifiable by organisation or body and consultee type 

(resident, business, other body, etc). All other personal information provided will be protected 

according to the Data Protection Act 2018 and will not be made available online or otherwise. Any 

questions about the consultation should be emailed to Marton Parish Council at 

marton.clerk@gmail.com 

Thank you for taking the time to provide comments on our updated Neighbourhood Plan. 
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